Unapproved Minutes of the January 12, 2005
Meeting of the Mack Surveillance Panel Meeting

At PerkinElmer

Chairman’s Comments –

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 am by Chairman  Wim van Dam. Wim noted that  the plan is to have a short SP meeting aprox 1hr – start T-12 TF @ 9:00am.

Possibly a visit to the T-12 stand will be held later, after lunch.

Finally, Wim thanked PerkinElmer for hosting the meeting.

Membership/attendance-
No changes in membership, attendance list is shown in attachment one.
Minutes approval –
Minutes of the November 22, 2004 meeting and the December 2 and 15 teleconferences were approved as issued.

Scope & Objectives – 
Wim reviewed the Scope and Objectives document – no discussion or changes. 
Donated test document – 
The document shown in attachment two was reviewed by Jeff Clark. The key message is that it is not appropriate to use revocation of calibration to force donation of tests. The TMC may shorten or extend calibration periods, and the document sets guidelines of how to implement. Wording will be incorporated into the Mack T-8, T-10, T-11 and will be added to T-12. Information only, changes directed by ASTM management.
TMC Report-  
No prepared report. Jeff Clark noted that, since our last meeting, there have been one acceptable T-11 and one invalid T-8 (missed soot window). 
TEI report –
Ron Buck noted that the T-10 and T-11 hardware in good shape. There are some T-12 hardware issues which will be covered in more detail in T-12 meeting.
Old business – 
Any additional bearing analysis? Jim Matasic – LZ looked at bearings and saw higher tin, At 10nm 60/40 tin – lead, 20nm 70/30 and 40nm 80/20.All measurements taken in flash coat.  Much higher tin content than seen earlier. Analysis March 2004 – 80/20 lead-tin. New bearings now look like “original” T-10 bearings. 
Dana analysis is 65/35 lead-tin with no gradient through flash layer.

Significant discussion of what’s going on and how to handle.

Jim Matasic will ask Doug to prepare a summary of all comparative bearing analysis done by LZ. Along with how data generated and meaning of data. May switch bearings with Dana.

Benchmark bearings for both T-10 and T-12 tests to quantify where we are and track changes over time. Jim will talk to Doug about doing work. TEI will partition bearings and keep under argon remaining pieces. 
Phil Scinto noted that the panel really should look at all potential handling scenarios. Teleconference needed to discuss path forward.
Comment from Phil – remove development of an ultra low sulfur T-10 from Scope and Objectives. Wim will progress change.
New business/AOB –
XOM – offered a revised definition of new stand/new lab.
Change “not calibrated within one year” to “18 months since last successful calibration test.”
Riccardo – move, BobC – second   (8) yes (0) negative (1) waive – motion passed.

Jeff will prepare a table showing comparative calibration rules for all Mack tests. Address at next telecom.

Greg presented T-9 vs T-10 data on TMC1005.
Next meeting – 
Teleconference when LZ has reviewed capability to do work.
Next F2F meeting will be in conjunction with T-12 before HDEOCP meeting in late February…now scheduled for February 22, 2005 at SwRI.
